
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council

Parish Council meeting held in Chorley Village Hall on Monday December 15th at 7.30pm.
Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Abbiss, M Shineton, J Davies, D Newsham,

R Griffiths.

0.
Public participation:
No public present.

1.
Apologies: 
Cllrs I Swain (work), P Martin (work), J Griffiths (family commitment), D Walsh (work).  Apologies accepted.
2.
Declaration of Interests:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest in item 7b as Parish Watch co-ordinator.
3.
To confirm minutes of meeting held on 24th November 2008:

These were proposed as a true record by Cllr M Shineton, seconded by Cllr R Griffiths.  All agreed.

Chairman signed the minutes.

4.
Matters arising from minutes:

a) Clerk’s progress report: 
Clerk reminded all members that if they had a change of interest then BDC should be notified.

Clerk confirmed that she had written to R and B Travel but the school buses are still turning in the Burnt Pitt bend.

Land transfer at Glebe Drive – Clerk had heard nothing back from BDC, but would try to look up the number of the solicitor.

Training sessions: Positive feedback had been received regarding the training session organised in the Village Hall and a request for more! 

Bold road – email received from Graham Downes, SCC confirming that he had been in touch with Boyne Estate regarding the state of the road outside Bold Farm. They have been warned to clean this up or action will be taken.
Wheelie Bins: Most people in the village appear to have received their wheelie bins although there appears to be 2 spare ones on the lawn at 13 Glebe Drive.

There still appears to be problems with collections and it is understood that Dayhouse Farm have wheelie bins but no boxes.  Clerk was asked to put an item in the next newsletter regarding this.

Salt/grit bin, High Green, Chorley: Clerk pointed out that she had received a request for a bin at High Green, Chorley and SCC installed this within 2 days of asking – Mr and Mrs Hughes had expressed their sincere thanks for the excellent service.

Winterburn Bridge: Several Councillors attended a site meeting recently where it was fully explained that the ‘temporary’ bridge will be replaced in 2010 at a cost of £175,000.

5.
Planning applications:

a) none received.

b) Heath Farm extension passed. Raysland agricultural dwelling is on the agenda for next week.

6.
Correspondence:

For information:

Bank statement.

Glasdon Brochure.

BDC Standards committee meeting 9.12.08 details (date passed).

BDC – December Members’ Bulletin.

Shropshire Council – Tenants newsletter/tART information.

For reply/action:

ICO – Freedom of Information Act – fulfilling your obligation to declare information – this has to be done by 1.1.09.  It was agreed to accept the model document.
Shropshire Council – precept request form.

SCC – ROW User survey:

Comments: Sign footpaths better so walkers do not stray off the footpaths.

Reservations regarding the maintenance of the surface of BW’s, although it was accepted that the weather had not been helpful.

Co-operation with equestrian/walking groups needed, perhaps partnership co-operation could help to maintain the surface of the paths and bridleways.

Off roaders using New England, which is now a narrow sunken lane.

SCC bringing more horse riders into the county and with the increased use of the BW’s some are becoming impassable.  Can they be closed is dangerous?

Emails received and forwarded to Councillors:

Town and Parish Councils interested in regional Government.

SCC – thanks for letter sent to them regarding Glebe Drive work – they will pass on thanks to all concerned.

LJC Boundaries – satisfied with boundaries.

Leadership Board – no comments.
Pensions/gratuities – it appears that the best option is for a gratuity for the Clerk, with amounts needed to be included in precept.

NALC CE report – no comments.

Budget Consultation dates – noted.

7.
Parish matters/problems:

a) Parish problems:

Road flooding between Old Miners Arms and Hall Orchard Farm.
Series of potholes along Bagginswood/Six Ashes road – emergency filling needed.

Walton bank/Prescott road – edges breaking up.

Concern expressed regarding the footbridge near to Pitt Cottage in Chorley Woods as it is feared that horses crossing this may go through it.

Gate at Bakehouse Lane is tried with string or chain and is not easily opened by horse riders.

Northwood lane – deep mud on road.

Glebe Drive modifications road very slippy in icy conditions – ask for salt/grit bin to be provided or perhaps the PC should consider purchasing one.

b) Parish Watch:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest as co-ordinator.

Nothing much to say.

Due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed under item 8 the public and press shall be excluded under s1(2) Public Bodies (Admission to Meeting) Act 1960.
8.
Financial matters:

The items discussed were ‘confidential’ and therefore not in the public domain.
9.
SALC report:

Cllr Abbiss reported that Veolia had been the speakers at the last meeting and they had given a very informative presentation (different to the one at our PC meeting).

The next meeting is February 24th although there might be a need to hold an earlier meeting if other Councils are not happy with the Boundaries.

Cllrs Shineton read out details regarding Local Joint Committee.

Clerk confirmed that the Police will attend the next meeting.

10.
District councillor’s report:

D Cllr Shineton went through several items of correspondence and read comments regarding the Health proposals. It was felt that Clerk should ask for paper copies of these documents in future.

11.
County Councillor’s report:

No report.

12.
Items for next agenda:

Travel expenses document.

Clerk reminded everyone of the newsletter deadline – 2nd January 2009.

13.
Date of next meeting:

26th January 2009.

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 9.40pm.

CHEQUES WRITTEN:

Mrs F Morris – expenses - £xx
Mrs F Morris – fees - £xxx

G Morris (newsletter printing) – £xx
SALC (training) - £240

Signed: Chairman:





Date:

These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting 26th January 2009.
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